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2017 Assembly Bill 641 

 

Assembly 
Amendment 1 

Memo published:  January 18, 2018    Contact:  Scott Grosz, Principal Attorney 

 

2017 ASSEMBLY BILL 641 

Generally, 2017 Assembly Bill 641 codifies certain practices of the Department of Safety 
and Professional Services, relating to delegation of plumbing and commercial building plan 
review and inspection to local units of government.  The bill also creates an electronic renewal 
process for these delegations.   

Under current law, certain local units of government may review alterations of buildings 
containing less than 100,000 cubic feet of volume.  Assembly Amendment 1 to the bill revises 
this authority to apply to spaces involving less than 100,000 cubic feet of volume. 

BILL HISTORY 

2017 Assembly Bill 641 was introduced by Representatives Hutton and Brooks on 
November 14, 2017.  Representative Hutton offered Assembly Amendment 1 on January 4, 2018.  
On January 11, 2018, the Assembly Committee on Housing and Real Estate recommended 
adoption of Assembly  Amendment 1 and passage of Assembly Bill 641 on successive votes of 
Ayes, 7; Noes, 0. 
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